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                         The Nationwide Committee for Goldfish Standards UK 

The Nationwide Committee met in Telford on May 3rd 2015 to finalise the new UK Standards for 

Showing Goldfish.  Representing the Association of Midland Goldfish Keepers (Pat Davies, 

Michael Smith, Andrew Barton), Bristol AS (Bob Jones, Ian Mildon, Graham Bell), North East 

Goldfish Society (Graham Turner, Keith Waters) and Northern Goldfish & Pondkeepers Society 

(Sherridan Moores, Dean Roberts, Richard Rizzotti and David Ford).  Chaired by the Nationwide 

Chairman Sherridan Moores, they laboured for 6 hours and finalised the shapes of the Common, 

London Shubunkin, Bristol Shubunkin, Comet, Wakin, Jikin, Fantail, Ryukin, Pearlscale, Veiltail, 

Broadtail Moor, Globe-eye, Oranda, Redcap, Tosakin, Lionhead, Bubble-eye, Celestial, Pom-pon 

and Ranchu. 

Showersô Points allocation to guide Judges was also approved.  The changes will be redrawn by 

the technical artists and the Standards published in A5 format.  The committee will proof read this 

document over the next few months and publish it in time for use in the Nationwide Open Show in 

Northampton on Saturday, September 26th 2015. 

 



Tip of the Month  

Member Pat Davies (also Chairman of AMGK) recommends the following tip.  He 

had problems in his fish house with the wooden support frames rotting from the 

base upéthis was due to constant soaking by spillage water on the concrete floor of 

his converted greenhouse. 

 

The supports were 

replaced but placed on 

concrete bricks that 

lifted them several 

inches clear of any base 

water. 

 

 

 

 

 

Read more about Patôs fish house in the next article ï Pat was the host for the 

Nationwide Committeeôs meeting reported in this issue. 

A Memberôs Fish House 

 

Pat Davies lives in the lovely 

setting of Horsehay, Telford on 

the óunnamed roadô by the large 

village pond.  His fish house is a 

converted greenhouse which is 

protected from too much 

sunshine by giant Birch trees. 

 

 

The 2x4ò wooden framework support two tiers of unusual Siliconed Quarter Plate 

glass tanks.  They are 4 at 8 feet long and 6 at 5 feet long, all 2.5 feet wide, but 



only 9 inches deep. Ideal for handling the breeding fish and maximises Oxygen 

content. 

 

                                                                                                                               

 

Pat is currently breeding Showers 

in Broadtail Moors, Calico Veiltails 

and Bristol Shubunkins.  He uses 

hand stripping into shal low plates 

which are then submerged in the 

equally shallow tanksé 

 

 

 

 



The fryôs first food is freshly hatched Brine Shrimp ï these are from a warm 

hatchery housed in a polystyrene boxé. 

 

 

 

The lid has been 

removed to show the 

double jar system for 

a constant supply of 

just-hatched nauplii. 

Batches are stood 

without aeration to 

siphon off the shrimp 

from egg shells and 

filtered through linen. 

 

The water in the stock tanks is a slow trickle throughput of mains supply which 

means that filtration or aerat ion is not needed. Algae are encouraged and the 

brilliant colours of Patôs fish shows they thrive in these conditions. 

éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé. 

Minutes of May Meeting  

Spawnings have been taking placeéRichard reported Broadtail Moors bred even 

though the aquarium water was only 15ÁC/59ÁF.  David Padfieldôs Bristols and 

Sherridanôs Bubble Eyes, Pompons and Red Veiltails have all spawned. 

Sherridan reported on the successful Nationwide Meeting (see first page).  The 

redrawn standards will be finalised and published soon in an A5 booklet form.  It is 

also hoped that a proposed Nationwide website will put the details online.  He also 

revealed that the Ryukin will have a medium sized tail ï something approved by all 

present members who breed this variety.  

Richard showed an experimental website for that Nationwide Online Page on his 

Laptop.  All agreed it was attractive and needed, but it must be additional to 

member societyôs own websites, with effective links.  

 



 

Sherridan brought samples of a new fresh fish 

food he can bring to meetings at £5 for a 

collection of 10 sealed liquid bags.  These 

included live Tubifex, White Mosquito Larvae, 

Jumbo Bloodworms, White Worms and Black 

Worms.   

Pre-order by telephoning or emailing Sherridan. 

 

 

 

Eric Hutchinson also reported that he is downsizing his pond and has equipment for 

sale (at bargain prices)é.. 

He also has a Koi High Blow 

Air Pump 40 @ £25. 

A Fluval 4 Internal Filter @ £7. 

4 Kilos of Tropical Marine 

Gravel @ £3. 

éand an Oase Pond Vacuum 

Cleaner @ £25. 

Ring him on 01942 894969 

 

The meeting ended with a 

discussion (and 

reminiscences) about bringing 

live fish back home on the 

aeroplaneé. 

 

 

 


